TE AWA KAIRANGI

EASTBOURNE COMMUNITY BOARD

30 August 2018

Order Paper for the meeting to be held in the
East Harbour Women's Club, 145 Muritai Road, Eastbourne,
on:

Tuesday 4 September 2018commencing at 7.15pm

Membership
Virginia Horrocks (Chair) Murray Gibbons
Robert Ashe (Deputy Chair) Liz Knight
Cr Tui Lewis Cr Michael Lulich

Anna Sutherland

For the dates and times of Council Meetings please visit www.huttcity.govt.nz



http://www.huttcity.govt.nz/




HUTJAITY

TE AWA KAIRANGI

COMMUNITBOARDS® FUNCTIONS AND DELEGANS

This document records the delegation of Council functions, responsibilities, duties, and
powers to Community Boards .
The Community Boards have been established under section 49 of the Local Government Act
2002 to repesent, and act as an advocate for, the interests ofheir community.
The delegations are expressed in general terms. The delegations shall be exercised with
proper regard for the Councilds strategic direct
interpretation of its statutory obligations. The delegations are to be read together with the
following propositions.
These delegations are based on the following principles:
1 Issues relevant to a specific community should be decided as closely as possible to that
community. Where an issue has city-wide implications, ie any effects of the decision
cross a ward or community boundary or have consequences for the city as a whole,the
matter will be decided by Council after seeking a recommendation from the relevant
Community Board or( any ambi guity around -whdebnwet pr ée:

determined by the Mayor and Chief Executive in consultation with the relevant Chair);
1 Efficient decision-making should be paramount;
i Conflicts of interest should be avoided and risks minimised;

1 To ensure processes are free from bias and praletermination Community Boards
should not adjudicate on issues on which they have advocated or wish to advocate to
Council;

1 Community Boards should proactively and constructively engage with residents on
local matters that affect the community they represent and raise with Council issues
raised with them by their community and advocate on behalf of their community.

These delegations:

(a) do not delegate any function, duty or power which a statute (for example section
53(3) and clause 32(1) of Schedule 7 of the Local Government Act 2002rohibits
from being delegated;

(b) are subject to and do not affect any delegation which the Council has already made
or subsequently makes to any other committee, Council officer or other member of
staff;

(c) are subject to any other statutory requirements that may apply to a particular
delegation;

(d) are subject to any notice issued bythe Council, from time to time, to a Community
Board that a particular issue must be referred to Council for decision;
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(e) reflect that decisions with significant financial implications should be made by
Council (or a committee with delegated authority);

(f) promote centralisation of those functions where the appropriate expertise must be
ensured; and

(g) reflect that all statutory and legal requirements must be met.

DELEGATIONS

Decide:

1  Naming new roads and alterations to street names (in the Community Board 6 area).

1  Official naming of parks, reserves and sports grounds within the provisions o f
Counci |l 8s Namihg Policy. Note

T Removal and/ or planting of street trees with
Operational Guide for Urban Forest Plan where a dispute arises that cannot be
resolved at officer level. Note 2

T  The granting of leases and licences in terms of Council policy to voluntary
organisations for Council owned properties in their local area, for example, halls,
but not including the granting of leases and licences to community houses and
centres.

1  The granting of rights -of-way and other easements over local purpose reserves and
granting of leases or licences on local purpose reserves.

1  The granting of leases andlicences for new activities in terms of Council policy to
community and commercial organisations over recreation reserves subject to the
provisions of the Reserves Act 1977 and land managed as reserve subject to the
provisions of the Local Government 2002, in their local area. (Note: renewal of
existing leases and licences will be reported once ayeartocC o u n cCity 6 s
Development Committee).

1  The allocation of funding from the Community Engagement Fund in accordance
with Council 6s adopted guidelines.

1  Expenditure of funds allocated by the Council to the Board from the Miscellaneous
Budget to cover expenditure associated with the activities of the Board. The Chair
to approve expenditure, in consultation with the Board, and forward appropriate
documentation to the Committee Advisor for authorisation. Boards must not
exceed their annual expenditure from the Miscellaneous Budget.

! This excludes sites that are considered high profile, significant on a city-wide basis due to their size and location, or where the
site crosses ward or community boundaries.

2TheOperationaIGuidefor Urban Forest Plan is available from Councilds Par k:
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1  The allocation of funding for the training and development of Community Board or
members, including formal training courses, attenda nce at seminars or attendance at
relevant conferences.

Consider and make recommendations to Council on:

1  Particular issues notified from time to time by Council to the Community Board

1  Roading issues considered by the Mayor and Chief Executive to be stratedc due to
their significance on a city-wide basis, including links to the State Highway, or
where their effects cross ward or community boundaries.

1  Parks, reserves and sports ground naming for sites that have a high profile, city-
wide importance due to the ir size and location and/or cross ward or community
boundaries.

1 Representatives to any Council committee, subcommittee, subordinate decision-
making body, working group, or ad hoc group on which a Community Board
representative is required by Council.

1  The setting, amending or revoking of speed limits in accordance with the Hutt City
Council Bylaw 2005 Speed Limjtncluding the hearing of any submissions.

GENERAL FUNCTIONS

Provide their |l ocal communityds input on:

1 Council ds Long Term Bl an and/ or Annual Pl a

T Councilds policies, programmes (including th
bylaws.

1  Changes or variations to the District Plan.

1 Resource management issues which it believes are relevant to its local community,
through advocacy.

The disposal or acquisition of significant assets.

Road safety including road safety education within its area.

= =4 =4

Any other issues a Board believes is relevant to its local area.
1  Review Local Community Plans as required.

Reports may be prepared by the Board and presented toCouncil Committees, along with an

of ficerds recommendation, for consideration.
Any submissions lodged by a Board or Committee require formal endorsement by way of
resolution.

Co-ordinate with Council staff:

1  Local community consultation on city -wide issues on which the Council has called
for consultation.
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Maintain:
1  Anoverview of roadworks, water supply, sewerage, stormwater drainage, waste

management and traffic management for its local area.

q An overview of parks, recreational facilities and community act ivities within its
local area.
Develop:

1  Community Response Plans in close consultation with the Wellington Region
Emergency Management Office, emergency organisations, the community,
residentsd associations, other cbDhemunity gro
Community Response Plans will be reviewed on an annual basis.

Grant:

1  Local community awards.

Promote:
1  Recreational facilities and opportunities in its area with a view to ensure maximum
usage.
1  Arts and crafts in its area.
Appoint:
T  Aliaison member or, where appropriate, representatives to ad hoc bodies, which

are involved in community activities within the Board 06 area, on which a
community representative is sought.

Endorse:

1 Amendments to the Eastbourne Community Trust Deed (Eastbourne Community
Board only).
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EASTBOURNE

A STATEMENT OF BASIC PRINCIPLES

The Eastbourne Community Board, representing the peopleof Eastbourne;
Recogniseshat we are part of a community living in a uniggrezironment,

Believesthat we havebeenentrustedwith the care of an environmentvhichis a
major asset of the Wellingtoagion,

Desiresto conserve and enhance this asset for the enjoymehitwe generations of
residents and visitors, arttlerefore;

Acknowledges and promotes the key characteristics of Eastbourne and the Bays as:

1. A community situated on the coast of Wellington harbour, bounded bgetnen
the one side and on the other by bakddhills;

2. A community comprising a string of smaller communities, wa$idential areas of
low-rise, lowdensity housig, interspersed with mamrees;

3. A communityin which the citizens careand respecteacho t h eliffetesces and
right to quiet enjoyment of thesurroundings;

4. A community where industry and commerce have developed witledainent to
the naturaknvironment;

5. A community where the arts are valued and where participatitimeiire, painting,
pottery, music, gardening and sports is actively fostanedencouraged

6. A community concernedfor the welfare of the young and the old where the
elderly may retire in dignity, wherefamilies haveaccesdo facilities to raise their
children in an environment which promotes safetywaelitbeing;

7. A community which values and encouragespreservationof its heritage and
history.

Further:

It is our stated intent that the recognition of these principles and acceptance of the key
characteristics will underlie the activites which we as a community and board
undertake, and that they will provide the criteria against which, and within which, any
district plans, strategic plans or developmental or organisational initiatives may be
assessed.
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HUTT CITY COUNCIL

EASTBOURNE COMMUNITY BOARD

Meeting to be held in the East Harbour Women's Club, 145 Muritai Road, Eastbourne

on
Tuesday 4 September 2018ommencing at 7.15pm.

ORDER PAPER

PUBLIC BUSINESS

APOLOGIES

No apologies have been received.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Generally up to 30 minutes is set aside for public comment (three minutes per
speaker). Speakers may be askedjuestions on the matters they raise.

PRESENTATION

Presentation by Local Councillor from Greater Wellington Regional
Council (18/1390)

A verbal update by Cr Prue Lamason from Greater Wellington Regional
Council

CONFLICT OF INTEREST DECLARATIONS

MINUTES
Meeting minutes Eastbourne Community Board, 12 June 2018 11

CHAIR'S REPORT (18/1176)

Report No. ECB2018/4/121 by the Chair 20

COMMITTEE ADVISOR'S REPORT (18/1175)

Report No. ECB2018/4/19 by the Committee Advisor 44

REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES ON LOCAL OR GANISATIONS

a)  Okiwi Trust (18/1167)

Verbal update by the Chair
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b) Educating Residents Around Trapping (ERAT) Steering Group
(18/1168)

Verbal update by Ms Sutherland

C) Days Bay Wharf Steering Group (18/1169)

Verbal update by the Chair or Mr Ashe.

d) Community Response Group (18/1170)

Verbal update by the Chair or Ms Knight.

e) Plastic Free Eastbourne (18/1171)

Verbal updated by the Chair or Mr Ashe.

f) Eastbourne Youth Workers' Trust (18/1172)

Verbal update by Ms Knight.

g) Eastbourne Childcare Community Group (18/1173)

Verbal update by Ms Knight.

h)  Keep Hutt City Beautiful (18/1174)

Verbal update by the Chair

QUESTIONS

With reference to section 32 of Standing Orders, before putting a question a
member shall endeavour to obtain the information. Questions shall be concise
and in writing and handed to the Chair prior to the commencement of the
meeting.

Judy Randall
COMMITTEE ADVISOR
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HUTT CITY COUNCIL

EASTBOURNE COMMUNITY BOARD

Minutes of a meeting held in the East Harbour Women's Club, 145 Muritai Road,
Eastbourne on
Tuesday 12 June 2018ommencing at 7.15pm

PRESENT: Mr R Ashe Mr M Gibbons
Ms V Horrocks (Chair) Ms L Knight
Cr T Lewis Cr M Lulich
Ms A Sutherland
APOLOGIES : There were no apologies.
IN ATTENDANCE : Mr B Kibblewhite, General Manager, Corporate Services

Mr Z Moodie, Traffic Engineer 0 Network Operations
(part meeting)
Ms J Randall, Committee Advisor

PUBLIC BUSINESS

1. APOLOGIES

There were no apologies.

2. PUBLIC COMMENT

Comments are recorded under the item to which they relate.

Members agreed to allow Mr Henderson, Mr Redpath and Ms Clendon to speak
under public comment on matters that affected the local area.

Speaking under public comment Mr M Hender son
Association (DBRA) raised the following issues:

1 A request for more street lighting in Days Bay and a review of existing
lighting in the area. Mr Henderson agreed to send his request to the Chairto
be forwarded to the relevant Council officer.

1 The Days Bay Wharf Steering Group was concerned the eschating costs of
the Rona Bay Wharf restoration could impact the Days Bay Wharf
restoration.
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The Chair said she would discGesndir!| lender s
Divisional Manager, Parks and Gardens and request that he continue to
involve the DBRA in th e Days Bay wharf restoration process.

1 A hand rail for elderly and disabled access on the side of the Days Bay Wharf
had been damaged andMr Henderson a s k e d C wfficers tb levdew the
benefits it provided before undertaking repair work. He noted that very few
residents used the rail. He added that the sea might not be a safe place to
enter for those who needed a hand rail. Mr Henderson requested the rail be
removed in the interests of safety for all.

Members advised they would consider the perspecive of the elderly and those

with disabilities before recodheCbaragieedg t he han
to email the DBRA comments to C o u n cDivisi@ghal Manager, Parks and Gardens

and discuss the matter with him.

Speaking under public comment, Mr G Redpath from the Eastbourne Scout
Group outlined a plan to brighten up the side of the Eastbourne Scout Hall that
faced the wharf, with a youth mural. He advised the group was seeking funding
for the project and would apply to the Creative Communities Fu nd in November.
He explained the mural would be carried out by a professional artist. Members
offered verbal support for the project.

Speaking under public comment, Ms K Clendon thanked the Commu nity Board
and Council for the Rates Postponement Policy about to be adopted. She said she
had been working with Cr Lewis over the last two years to progress the idea and
was pleasedCouncil had recently adopted a policy which would become effective
from 1 July. Cr Lewis congratulated Ms Clendon on her contribution to the Rates
Postponement Policy.

PRESENTATIONS

Presentation by Local Councillor from Greater Wellington Regional Council
(18/817)

Cr Prue Lamason from Greater Wellington Regional Council (GWRC) was unable
to attend the meeting and sent her apology. The Chair updated the Board on her
behalf:

1 Bus timetables would be changing on Sunday 17 June and train timetables
would change on 15 July. There would also be changes to how snapper
cards worked. GWRC staff would be on hand at transport centres to assist
commuters with the changes.

 The new Te Kaeaea track, named after the New Zealand Falcon, had
opened in the East Harbour Regional Park. Mr Gibbons was thanked for his
work alongside GWRC to complete the track. Mr Gibbons advised there
was still a 300 metreunfinished portion of the track that needed fine
weather to be completed.
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4. CONFLICT OF INTEREST DECLARATIONS

There were no conflict of interest declarations.
5. MINUTES

Mr Ashe noted the information provided to the Bo ard on road closures at its 3 April
meeting was misleading and had led the Board to an incorrect conclusion. The
information had subsequently been re-sent to the Boardin order of year date. The Board
had noted the trend for road closures due to storm damage was getting worse.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Mr Gibbons) Minute No. ECB 18312

-

oThat the minutes of the meeting of the Eastbourne Community Board held on Tuesday, :
2018, be confirmed as a true and correct regord.

6. REPORTS REFERRED FORCOMMITTEE INPUT BEFO RE BEING
CONSIDERED BY STANDI NG COMMITTEE OF COUN CIL

Proposed School Zones 40km/h Variable Speed Limits 2017/2018 (18/968)

Report No. ECB2018/3/164 by the Traffic Engineer - Network Operations

The Traffic Engineer d Network Operations elaborated on the report. He tabled a
second option (attached as Appendix 1 to the minutes) for the school zonewhere
road signs extended past Rimu Street at one end and past Makaro Street at the
other. He updated the Board on the advantages and disadvantages of each option
and recommended Option 1.

In response to a question from a member, the Traffic Engineerd Network
Operations said it was relatively inexpensive to relocate signs if the chosen option
was not found to be effective.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Ms Knight) Minute No. ECB 18302

oThat the Board endorses the recommendations in the report in relation to Muritai R«
outside Muritai Primary Schoob

Attachments
A Proposed School Zones 40km/h Variable Speed Limits 2017/2018 - Option 2

7. CHAIR'S REPORT (18/808)

Report No. ECB2018/3/88 by the Chair

The Chair elaborated on the report and advised the following:
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1 The shared path designwould be available soon.

1 The Representation Review Consultation was a statutory requirement for all
Councils every six years. Members discussed the various benefits of Community
Boards and Community Panels and the difficulty many residents would face
making an informed choice wit hout background knowledge. The Chair advised
she would be checking the final consultation material to ensure Boards were
accurately represented.

1  There would be a public meeting on Significant Natural Areas on 18 June at The
Eastbourne Sports and Services @b, from 7pm to 8.30pm. Board members would
be attending the meeting.

1 Council was currently consulting on how to prioritise roads identified as potential
earthquake risks, with a focus on those that have high traffic or pedestrian
numbers and a risk of falling masonry. Rimu Street in Eastbourne had been
identified as a high risk road.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Ms Knight) Minute No. ECB 18303

0 That the Board notes the report.

REPRESENTATION REVIE W - OPTIONS CONSULTATION  (18/955)

Report No. ECB2018/3/87 by the Divisional Manager, Strategy and Planning

The Chair advised she had emailed information about the Representation Review
consul tation t o Eassdciationsand euldRaveaidd e athhess & A
needed. She would try to obtain more useful documentation about the process.

Members discussed the consultation. It was suggested the Board ould hold a public
meeting with independent expertise to help inform the debate when the full consultation
began in September The Chair would contact other Community Boards and Panels and
suggest a public meeting be held.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Mr Gibbons) Minute No. ECB 18304

OThat the information in the report be noted and recedved.

ECOLOGY AND LANDSCAP ESCONSULTATION -UPDATE (18/1002)

Memorandum dated 6 June 2018 by the Divisional Manager District Plan

The Chair advised that Board members would attend a public meeting on 18 June in
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Eastbourne where they would be updated on the consultation by Council officers.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Ms Knight) Minute No. ECB 18305

OThat the Board receives and notes the memoramdum.

GREATER WELLINGTON R_EGIONAL COUNCIL BUS SHELTER RENEWAL
PROGRAMME _(18/843)

Memorandum dated 21 May 2018 by Mr M Gibbons.

Mr Gibbons advised he had requested that Greater Wellington Regional Council (GWRC)
consult with local residents before replacing bus shelters in Eastbourne since they had
heritage and aesthetic value and enhanced the character of EastbourneHe noted GWRC
would need to consider the proposed shared pathway before replacing bus shelters. Mr
Gibbons acknowleded that bus drivers preferred glass shelters so they could see if
passengers were waiting.

Members agreed the current bus shelters were local icons andpart of the character of
Eastbourne. It was suggested the Board request a morgorium on replacing the Tawa
Streetbus shelter because ofits historical value.

Mr Ashe agreed towrite to GWRC to request the original attachments from the email to
Mr Gibbo ns. Mr McRae, an Eastbourne Herald reporter, offered to email the Chair the
photo that showed a mural placed on laminates. The Chair would circulate the photo to
Board members.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Ms Knight) Minute No. ECB 18306

OThat the Boardhotes and receives the report.

EASTBOURNE COMMUNITY BOARD'S SUBMISSION T O HUTT CITY
COUNCIL'S LONG TERM PLAN (18/953)

Memorandum dated 31 May 2018 by the Committee Advisor

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Mr Ashe) Minute No. ECB 18307

oThat the Board:

() notes that a submission in respect of
Boardds retrospective endorsement; and

(i) endorses itdés submission attédched as A
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COMMITTEE ADVISOR'S REPORT (18/658)

Report No. ECB2018/3/16 by the Committee Advisor

The Chair advised the $200,000 budget allocation in the Long Term Plan for sea level rise
planning would be used to assist with mapping and engag ement. She suggested the
Board could help facilitate engagement on sealevel rise in the Eastbourne area. The
General Manager, Corporate Servicesnoted that the funding allocation would help
progress a regional approach to sea level rise.

Speaking under public comment, Mr O Spearpoint  suggested small artificial rock
islands be considered to reducethe momentum of waves before they reached the road in
stormy weather. The Chair said she would
discussion. She noted the proposed shared path would also help to protect the road.

The Chair advised the Williams Park Wayfinder map was expected to be in place within
two months.

A number of the Eastbourne Walkaround issues were identified as resolved or
unresolvable and it was requested items beremoved from the 2018 Walkaround log as
foll ows:

A Steve Newman & suggestion to demolish Williams Park caretaker House.
A Phil Sprey - Wellesley College parking suggestion.

A Steve Newman, Grant Stotter, Mike Henderson & Cleaning and emptying bins more
often during peak summer.

A Delphine Gore - Parking outside 601-603 Marine Drive.
A John Rairey-Smith 9 Pitoitoi R oad track resealing.
A Rick Barnesod persistent flooding at 628 Marine Drive.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Mr Ashe) Minute No. ECB 18308

0 That the Board receives the repirt.
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INFORMATION ITEM

Proposed Building Development in York Bay  (18/960)

In accordance with Standing Order 10.4, the Chair accorded precedence tahe item
dealing with a proposed building development in York Bay. This item is recorded
in the order in which it is listed on the order paper.

RESOLVED: (Ms Horrocks/Mr Gibbons) Minute No. ECB 18309
0That, i n t e rdersl0.4 fdrecebleneerbeldcanrgded @ items dealing witt
proposed building devel opment in York

Speaking under public comment, Mr | Bain explained that consent had recently
been granted to develop 5,000 square metres of land at the top of Gill Road in
Lowry Bay into five sections. Access would be from Waitohu Road in York Bay.

He advised a moratorium on development had previously b een placed on Upper
Waitohu Road by the Eastbourne Borough Council when it was in existence. This
decision was not transferred to Hutt
non-notified consent application for a housing development had been unab le to be
challenged.

Mr Bain noted the engineer and traffic reportsst at ed t he roadds
were challenging and unfit for the weight of traffic the building development

would create. Mr Bain agreed the road was not capable of supporting the
development and already showed considerable slumping. He advised that trucks
and ambulanceshad been unable to managethe Upper Waitohu Road gradient . He
said residents would be | obbying for
added that Upper Waitohu Road was classified as a drainage reserve rather than a
road and that some of the road was in private ownership.

Mr Bain said over 40 residents would be contacting Council to request the
moratorium on development be re -instigated, the condition and suitab ility of the
road be re-assessed, and the legal status of the road be clarified.

In response to questions from members, Mr Bain said he believed that access to the
proposed development site from Gill Road would also be challenging. Mr Bain
believed there would be more traffic and more damage than was estimated in the
consent process as a result of the development. He said the road was already in
poor condition and too narrow and steep for additional development. He added

that residents had indicated they were willing to relinquish their ability to

subdivide if the development moratorium on U pper Waitohu Road could be re-
established.

The General Manager, Corporate Services offered to provide Mr Bain with Council
of f i comtactdétails so he could progress his enquiries.

Members agreed that Upper Waitohu Road was difficult to navigate and that Mr
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nds ¢ onc e rThey offeredrtheir suppdrtiartd asked Mr Bain to keep

them updated.

REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES ON LOCAL OR GANISATIONS

a)

b)

d)

e)

Eastbourne and Bays Community Trust (18/776)

Mr Gibbons advised that the Eastbourne and Bays Community Trust AGM would
be held on 28 June. He said the Trust recently met to distribute $15,000 in grants to
local community organisations.

Vibrant Village (18/777)

Mr Gi bbons advised Council officers ol
Heritage Trail sign near the ferry terminal. He would be meeting with a Council
Officer soon to negotiate a more suitable place. Mr Gibbons further advised the
Eastbourne Sports and Services Club Heritage Trail signs would be erected on the
next fine day. Mr Gibbons said he would ask the Council Officer for ideas as to

how the area between the Eastbourne Sports and Services Club and the
Community Hall could be improved to provide enough room for walkers to look at
the Heritage Trail signs as well as allow cyclists to pass by.

Mr Gibbons advised he had been working with Mr R Marshall, Senior
Communications Officer for Greater Wellington Regional Council, to ma ke
improvements to the McKenzie Track.

OkKiwi Trust (18/778)

Ms Sutherland advised the AGM would be held on 8 August and the next meeting
would be 27 June. She advised the Trust had recently provided a grant for first aid
kits for cars.

Educating Residents Around Trapping (ERAT) Steering Group  (18/779)

Ms Sutherland advised that all three Eastbourne schools were now taking part in
the trapping programme and that 1,200 pests had been caught to date.

Days Bay Wharf Steering Group (18/780)

The Chair advised there was no update.
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f) Community Response Group (18/781)
The Chair advised the Red Cross was currently investigating whether its garage by
the fire station was still useful and fit for purpose.

g) Plastic Free Eastbourne (18/783).
Mr Ashe advised there was no update.
Speaking under public comment, Ms J Arnot  from the Eastbourne Library (the
library) advised the library was taking part in Plastic Free July. It had connected
with the Boomarang Bag scheme to hold a sewing bee in July to create more bags.
She said the library welcomed involvement in community happenings.

h)  Eastbourne Youth Workers' Trust (18/784)
Ms Knight advised numbers of youth attending youth evenings had increased
significantly. She said the Trust had also recently run a self defence course for
young women. She commended the Trust for their good work.

i) Eastbourne Childcare Community Group  (18/785)
Ms Knight advised there was no update.

) Keep Hutt City Beaut iful (18/787)
The Chair advised funds had been allocated to the Keep Hutt City Beautiful
Committee through the Long Term Plan.

QUESTIONS

19 12 June 2018

There were no questions.

There being no further business the Chair declared the meeting closed at9.34pm.

Ms V Horrocks
CHAIR

CONFIRMED as a true and correct record
Dated this 4t day of September 2018
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HUTJACITY . Eastbourne Community
Board

04 July 2018

File: (18/1176)

Report no: ECB2018/4/121

Chair's Report

Recommendations

It is recommended that the Board:
() notes the report; and

i)recommends that the Board endor se
submission, attached as Appendix 3 to the report.

Appendices

No. | Title Page
1lg Chair's Report 21
2¢_ Heritage Trail Sign 24
3. Representation Review Submission 25
4 Eastbourne Mini Skate Ramp 28

Author: Virginia Horrocks
Chair
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Attachment 1 Chair's Report

Eastbourned 2 YYdzy AG& . 21 NR [/ KFANR&a wS
September 2018

EastbourneBays Community Trust

The ECB thanks the Trust for the support given to a wide range of individuals and groups in

Eastbourne and the Bays. We particularly appreciate the wonderful support for the Heritage Trail

(the latest addition of four display boards at the Sportd &ervices Club is yet another beautifully
LINBaAaSYyGdSR LIASOS 2F 2dzNJ aLR2NIAyYy3 KAAZG2NRBO® L | f 3
awards do to support young people.

Wharves

Rona wharfq this is progressing well. | have constant positive comimen the

thoroughness of the construction. Every effort is being made to keep the historic character
of all the wharves. At the moment council is investigating putting a coat over the carbon
fibre on Rona Wharf wraps to make them look more natural. Tine table for completion

of this wharf is mieDecember.

5IeQa .lIée ogKINKF
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on each side separatetywhile the north side is done a cantilevered walkway on the south

side will give access to the ferry which will come in on that side during this period then the
walkway will be moved to the north side of the wharf while the south side is done.

Details such a jumping platforms and access for those with disabilitiesevdlsbussed with
residents as we get closer to construction. The contract documents will request that the
memorial seats on the wharf be stored and reinstated once the repairs are complete.

Shared Path

Things are proving rather challenging. Several furtegorts have been requested on the

possible effects of the shared path on biodiversity (threatened species & at risk species, ie.
LISy3dziyas asSl INraasxs (StLI 6SRa LAy3aAr2 SGao0 |
affected. Another issue is the lossh#ach (amenity & ecology to a lesser exter#).

recreation expert has been appointed to do an assessment on beach loss and the benefits of

the cycleway/walkway.

The planning team had a walkover with the councils (GWRC & HCC) and DoC several weeks

ago b show them the full extent of the project. The regional council is keen to vave
mapping of the scheduled areas (sensitive biodiversity)
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Attachment 1 Chair's Report

Current estimated timeline

Environmental Assessments Mid 2018
Finalise Design September 201¢
Lodge Resourc€onsent Applicatiol Late 2018

Consents approved Early 2019
Construction start 2019
Ecosites / SNAs

There have been several meetings between affected landowners, council and community
representatives. The proposal for a cooperative working group has not received support.
Many issues remain in dispute but negotiations continue.

It is unfortunate that tle proposed plan Change 36, which removed existing controls on the
removal of vegetation, went ahead before other forms of protection such as the SNAs / eco
AaAGSa 6SNB Ay LI IFOS® 919! Qa O2dz2NI OFasS OKIff

Gill Rd Development

Residents of Waitohu Rd are in discussions with Hutt City over the plans for access through
Waitohu Rd for this development.

Community Water Stations
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completion planned by thend of September. They will be used to source, treat and

distribute water from the stream, coming into operation 8 days after any major event.

Currently planning is for them to be operated by council staff who will then hand over to

locals BUT this coulak impractical and we are pushing for the training of locals once the

stations are completed.

Heritage Trail Sign

Board member Murray Gibbons has worked with Council to complete and install a Heritage
Trail sign near the Days Bay Wharf to direct visitorthe Trail. The sign is now in place and
a photo is attached as Appendix 2 to the report.
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Representation Review
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submission was informally agreed by Board memibeitssince the due date for submissions

was before the Board meeting it requires retrospective approval at this meeting. The

submission is attached as Appendix 3 to the report.

Skate Ramp

Council has approved the final design and expects constructiongim Itieis month.
Neighbours have been invited to see the final drawings. More information along with plans
and dimensions is attached as Appendix 4 to the report.

Eastbourne FairDecember 9th

We have a stall booked for the Eastbourne Fair. A gypportunity to talk to residents
about local issues and give out information on emergency response. Please put this in your
diaries.
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Eastbourne Community Board

Submission on Hutt City Representation Review August 2018

The Eastbourne Community Board strongly supports retaining the current community
boards in Eastbourne, Petone and Wainuiomata.

We also recommend that the extension of community boards across the city be
reconsidered.

There have been flaws in the HGQity Council Representation Review consultation
process. The options presented in the Draft Proposal for Public Consultation to the
Policy and Regulatory Committee on July™idid not reflect the views of respondents
to the initial surveys, particularlyné Peter Glen survey. In this survey the majority of
respondents across all six wards supported community boards across the city while
only 10%- 14% supported community panels for the whole @tjurther important
finding from this survey was that theajority of respondents would like to have the
same type of secoriter representation in all areas (i.e. either community boards
across the city or community panels across the city)

Given these results it is surprising that community boards acrossytle ttie only

option NOT given in the Draft Proposal document. Two of the three options propose
disestablishing community boards and Option 1 proposes keeping them only for the
three areas where they currently exist: Petone, Wainuiomata and Eastbourne.

The description of the role of community boards has been mistakenly narrow. For
example, the consultation documents described the role of community boards as to
"Represent and act as advocate for the local community on city wide issues on which
the Councilhas called for consultation and the Long term and Annual Plan
consultations.” Community boards do much more than this. Despite this inadequate
characterisation of the function of community boards, survey feedback from residents
showed strong support foommunity boards where they exist and interest in

extending them boards across the city.

The importance of community boards

Community Boards, established by the | ocal
represent, and act as an advocate for, thestert s of their community.
principle is that fAissues relevant to a sp

as possible to that community. o

DEM12-20-1 - 18/1176 - Chair's Report Page 25



Attachment 3 Representation Review Submission

Community Boards are democratically elected by the local communityTheir first
responsibility is tdhat community, unlike local panels that are selected by council
and so lack the independence of community boards.

Community Board members know their communitiesin a way that is not possible
for city councillors who, as ward councillors, are respongdsi@ much larger group
than board members. Although they can advocate for their wards, their final
responsibility is to the city as a whole. The bastntioned councillors cannot be
expected to go to the local meetings, have coffee with individuakrgsidnd belong
to community organisations in every community in their ward. This is the role of
community board members.

Community Boards should proactively and constructively engage with residents on
local matters that affect the community they repreaad raise with Council issues
raised with them by their community and advocate on behalf of their community.
(Local Government Act 2002)

Community Boards are a link between residents and Council, often through

personal links with council officers andeeted members. On a formal level

community boards make submissions on behal"
Term Plan and / or Annual Plan but most of our work is on a less formal level. Boards

give officers and councillors community feedback on géng from dogs on

beaches to the rebuilding of wharves.

A perfect example of community action took place one evening in Eastbourne in
2017. A contractor had been instructed to cut down a number of trees said to be a
problem for a power line in a welloved bush path linking Rona and Totara Streets.
The contractor was so upset he knocked on .
there was some way this instruction could be altered. The resident had just moved to
Eastbourne but his mother knew the baardir so she was contacted. The board chair
was at the airport but directed the resident to knock on the door of board member
Murray Gibbons, who lives in the same street. Murray phoned council officer Colin
Lunn, who phoned the contractor to arrange atimg®en the site at 7am the next
morning. At 7am several residents, Murray, Colin Lunn and the contractor met on the
site and decided only one tree needed to come down and several others crowned.
Everyone was happy. And at least one new resident was Sgrimpressed!

This is how a community should work.

Eastbourne, Petone and Wainuiomata Boards should be kept as
individual boards.

These three communities are culturally distinct and very different geographically from
each other and from the rest of thy; Wainuiomata and Eastbourne more so than

Petone but Petone with its foreshore and historic character also has its own identity.
Wainuiomata and Eastbourne are each accessed by a single road and in an emergency
would be cut off and dependent on th@wn resources for some time. The community
boards in each of these suburbs have played a critical role in working closely with
Wellington Emergency Management office to develop their own Community

Response plans.
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Community boards are cheap! Buyers wouldall over themselves for
such a bargain at the supermarket worthy of Pak n Save!

The combined salaries of the five local Eastbourne Community Board members is just
under $40,000. This is less than the new base salary of $54,295 for a city councillor.
We suggest this is an extraordinarily good deal for Hutt Ciiye people for 73% of

the price of one.

Second tier representation is strongly supported by the Hutt
community, with many survey respondents advocating the extension
of community boards acras the whole city.

Approximately 6070% or respondents in the surveys on which the current proposal in
based supported second tier representation with strong support for Community
Boards. The role and value of community boards as we have outlined ahds¢he
Eastbourne Community Board to advocate for the extension of boards across the
whole city.

Too early to be making recommendation on community panels

The status and role of community panels has not been satisfactorily established.
Unlike communityboards, their legal standing is unclear and there is little community
understanding of their role. At an information session"oA®il for boards and

panels, members of panels said they needed much clearer guidelines and support as
they try to work out what they are meant to do and how they should be run. While
informal groups like this may have a role to play as a conduit betvgegcil and

residents, it is difficult to compare the usefulness and roles of community boards and
these ad hoc panels. The former are elected, while the latter are extensions of the Hutt
City Council. The panels have just completed one year of a thieae trial and the

trial should be allowed to complete before recommendations can be made.

Community boards across the city would give all residents equal and independent
representation which will not be the case if the current proposal to have a mix of
community boards and local panels is adopted.

Virginia Horrocks (Chair Eastbourne Commuyrigoard)

The ECB would like to speak to this submission.
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Eastbourne mini skate ramp. Update for Eastbourne Community Board

Janet Lawson — Reserves Asset Manager
Purpose

This brief report is to provide information to members of the Eastbourne Community Board on the
current plans and dimensions for the Eastbourne mini skate ramp.

Background

In October 2017, the ECB approved the concept of a mini skateboard ramp to be built on HW Shortt
Recreation Reserve. In March 2018, HCC sent out a brief to potential tenderers and then appointed
Custom Skateparks to produce a detailed design and to submit a price for construction. Custom
Skate parks were appointed based on price and relevant experience.

Throughout the process there have been a series of design parameters namely:

e The ramp should be suitable for skateboards, bmx’s and scooters.

e The target demographic is for 8-12 year olds, including those who are learning to
skate/scoot/ride as well as more experienced riders.

e The facility should be able to be locked after an appropriate hour to prevent night time use
or mis-use.

e The plans should minimise noise disturbance to local residents
Current plans

James Blas, Project Manager of Custom Skateparks has reviewed the outline concepts supplied by
skateboard organisers in June 2017 (Earthworks Landscape Architects, plan no. 617-2102)

The result of this review is a recommendation to alter the layout of the ramp and construct a ramp
incorporating a mini-spine. Plans are attached.

The rationale for incorporating a mini-spine is that they are very popular today and have greater
features and variety. The roller feature and reduced height make it a great introduction to beginners
as well as experienced riders. This is all in-keeping with the original design parameters.

In order to accommodate the mini-spine, the overall dimensions of the ramp have been altered. The
original size of the ramp was 12m x 8m, with a height of 1.2m. The current dimensions proposed are
16m x 6.6m. The overall footprint size is marginally increased from 96m2 to 105.6m2. The height of
the ramp is reduced to 1m high, except for the extension area which is 1.2m

Hutt City Council and skateboard organisers are happy with the proposed alterations. They are in
keeping with, and will help to achieve, the original design parameters.
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